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From the Desk of the National President 

As of this writing, it is the day after the completion of the Northwest Regional Convention.  
My flight back home to San Diego has been canceled due to the impending hurricane. I 
have two days to think about the last year and my time as your National President. I have 
so much to say to you, the members of the Auxiliary.  
 
Next month I will be visiting the Southeast Region in Pensacola, Florida, and then on to 
Northeast/New England in Atlantic City, New Jersey. I have really enjoyed the hospitality of 
the regions and units that I have visited this year. Meeting first-time attendees and seeing 
old friends was the highlight of my administration. The support of the Auxiliary members 
and Shipmates was overwhelming. It is interesting to see how differently each region runs 
its respective meetings. Scripts handed down over time are being adjusted just a little bit 
to make big differences over time.  
 
Any PNP will tell you that the worst part of the job is having to make unpopular decisions 
concerning membership. While here in Boise for the Northwest Regional Convention, it was 
determined that the region was unable to find a successor to the regional officer positions. 
This is an unfortunate circumstance that will affect the units of the region. My team will 
work with me to take the needed actions to notify the units and branches of the 
consequences of not having regional officers. It is important to remember that not one 
person or unit can continue to step up, this organization is built on teamwork and 
cooperation.  Important and difficult decisions will be made at the National Convention this 
year.  
 
A big grateful thank you to the Units and Shipmates who supported my project, Warrior 
Foundation Freedom Station, and to the individuals who purchased chances to stay at the 
Condo in Lake Las Vegas. There were about 30 participants, so the odds of winning are 
still good. I’ll have more chances available at the National Convention.  
This is my last opportunity to invite you to join me in Sparks, Nevada from September 23rd- 
30th, 2023. Room rates total $117.77 per night. The deadline to make reservations on 
August 31 has passed but if you still want to attend, please PNP Gary Blackburn to see 
what he can do.  
 
Thank you for all you do to make this organization successful. Don’t forget our mission to” 
Aid, assist, and promote all matters pertaining to the welfare, social, and patriotic works of 
the Fleet Reserve, its members, and their families!”  I’m proud of you all! It was my pleasure 
to represent you this past year!  
 
Yours in Loyalty, Protection and Service, 
 
Nadine Fulton 
National President 2022-2023 
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Donations 
 
Pilgrimage: Unit 154 
 
National Presidents Project: Unit 124, Jerome Lickteig (Raffle), North Central Pass the Hat, Various members North Central (Raffle), 

Unit 154, Branch 124, West Coast Region, East Coast, Unit 302 (Tickets) and Unit 170 
 
NP Scholarship : Annual Donation PNP Club 
 

 
 
 

In Loving Memory of Our Departed Members 

 
National Presidents 

 
Other National/Regional Officers  Members 

 Garrie J. Phillips, Unit 22   Carolyn Funk, Unit 274  Elaine Butcher, Unit 194 

 Patti Meyne, Unit 290  Penny Rock, Unit 61  Dolores Barron, Unit 61 

 Charlie Harroun, Unit 22  Christina Teasley, Unit 371  Josephine Wright, Unit 289 

 Pearl Vance, Unit 371     

 

Membership Report as of 7/30/2023 
Members  

as of  
April 1 

NEW REI TI TO RES NP DEC INE Active Members 
Total as of 7/30/2023 

4665 29 23 2 1 0 93 5 5 4618 

          

REI - Reinstated   TO - Transfer Out   NP - Non-Payment  INE - Ineligible  

TI - Transfer In   RES - Resigned   DEC - Deceased   

 
 

National President’s Project 
 
National President Nadine Fulton’s President’s Project for 2022-2023 is Warrior Foundation Freedom Station – Assisting, honoring, and supporting 
those that have bravely served our country by supplying them with quality-of-life items, support services and transitional housing. For more information 
go to www.warriorfoundation.org. 

 
 
 

National Vice President’s Project 
 
‘Growing Our Membership’ is National Vice President Vera Thomas’s project for 2022-2023. First, concentrate on maintaining the members that we 
have and then work to increase the membership one member at a time. Most units know there is a problem with membership, we also know that this 
has been an ongoing issue for many years. 
 

 
 
 

September Holidays 
 
Month of September: National Suicide Prevention Month 
Month of September: National Service Dog Month 
September 2:  V-J Day 
 

 
September 11: Patriot Day and National Day of Service and 

Remembrance 
September 15: National POW/MIA Recognition Day 
September 24: Gold Star Mother’s Day 

http://www.warriorfoundation.org/
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National President Project 2023 Raffle Prize Fundraiser 
Warrior Foundation – Freedom Station 

Tickets: $20 per chance 
 
5 days/4 nights at Lake Las Vegas 2 bedroom/2 bath fully furnished Condo valued at $1,600. 
 
Location: 29 Montelgeo Blvd., Unit 221, Henderson, NV 89011-3237 
Drawing will take place at National President Luncheon on September 28, 2023 
 
Send a check to NP Nadine Fulton, 330 Ebony Ave., Imperial Beach, CA 91932 and a ticket stub will be returned. 
 
Chances will be available at the National Convention. 
 
Questions: LAFRANTFulton@gmail.com 

 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
   
Northeast/New England Regional Convention 09/08/2023-09/09/2023 Atlantic City , NJ 
95th FRA & 90th LAFRA National Convention 09/23/2023-09/30/2023 Sparks, NV 
   

 
 
 

 

 
The following are the 2022 Scholarship recipients: 
 
NP Scholarship ($1500) was awarded to Cristen Woodruff who is going to study Engineering. 
 
LAFRA Sam Rose Scholarship ($500) was awarded to Yianni D. Krontiris who is going to study Biological Research. 
 
LAFRA $500 Allie May Odem was awarded to Shailynn M. Williams who is going to study Marketing. 
 
LAFRA $500 was awarded to Mariposa Estrada who is going to study three-dimensional media and material studies. 

 
 
 
 

 
The annual National Convention of the LA FRA is held to:  
 

• Hear annual reports of National Officers and National Chairmen;  
• Consider resolutions proposing amendments to the Constitution and Bylaws, Standing Rules, Ritual and General policy;  
• Formulate plans for the Ladies Auxiliary of the Fleet Reserve Association;  
• To elect National Officers for the ensuing year; and  
• To entertain suggestions for the Good of the Order.  

 
The following is some of the items to be considered.  
 

• Candidates Resolutions Received for National Offices  
  National President:   Veralyn Thomas, Unit 126 
  National Vice President:  Kelly Marie Pena, Unit 287 
  National Financial Secretary:  Patricia “Pat” Suckow, Unit 269 
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A reminder to all members to receive the Triangle by email please submit your email address to the National Executive Secretary (email 
address on the web site [la-fra.org ] main page). Please encourage your fellow members to send in their email address and start 
receiving the Triangle. Remember to send the Executive Secretary a change of email address, especially if you are using a business 
address, so the mailing list can be kept up-to-date.  
 
Send membership change information (physical address, telephone number, and any change of status- married or widowed) to the 
National Financial Secretary (email address on the web site [la-fra.org ] main page).  
 
Read the Unit Procedure Manual, Unit Instructions and Rituals, Standing Rules and the Constitution and Bylaws, all are available on the 
website.  
 
Send all Member Death Notices to the Regional Chaplain, National Chaplain and National Financial Secretary.  
 
For the Regions – destroy all previous forms of the ‘Newly Elected/Appointed Regional Officers’ form.  Remember to send in the form 
after the Regional elections to the National Executive Secretary (information used to prepare the Unit Officer Roster which, after National 
Convention, is provided to the Units), and to all of the offices listed on the form. Please either print clearly or fill it out on the computer. 
 
For the Units - destroy all previous forms of the ‘Unit Officer Information’ form. Remember to send in the form you receive next year 
after Unit elections to the National Executive Secretary (information used to prepare the Unit Officer Roster which, after National 
Convention, is provided to the Units), and to all of the offices listed on the form. Please either print clearly or fill it out on the computer. 
 

 
 
 
Below is the corrected Notification of a Death of a Member at Large form.  Please note the address change for the National Financial Secretary: 
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The prices for the various supplies have increased.  Below is the new Order Form, which is available on the website:  la-fra.org 
 

 
 

 
 

NP Nadine Fulton with the newest members of Unit 302 Lolly Carreon 
and Charing Carreon who had the honor of being installed at the 66th 

Southwest Regional Convention, Las Vegas, NV 
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LA FRA Eligibility Requirements 
 
Article 13, Section 1305. Membership Eligibility - Membership eligibility shall be determined by the LA FRA in compliance with Internal 
Revenue Service regulations governing membership in the auxiliary of veteran’s organizations.  
 
Article 3, Section 301. Eligibility for membership in the LA FRA shall be restricted to the following personnel.  
 
Article 3, Section 301(a). Membership in the LA FRA shall be limited to spouses, parents, grandparents, sisters, brothers, children, 
stepchildren, and grandchildren not less than sixteen years of age of members of the FRA and widows, widowers, parents, grandparents, 
sisters, brothers, children, stepchildren, and grandchildren not less than sixteen years of age of persons who were members at the time 
of death or eligible to be members of the FRA at the time of their death after: 
 

1924- USN, USMC enlisted male personnel that transferred to the Fleet Reserve. (Retired from service after 1924).  
 
1970 – Career designated Enlisted USCG, USN, USMC, and USCG female service members.  
 
1975 – All Active Duty Sea Service Personnel USN, USMC, USCG from the first day of enlistment.  
 

a. If an officer had one day of credible enlisted service, they are eligible for FRA membership and their family 
members are eligible for LA FRA.   

b. It applies to active-duty service members who are alive today and currently serving on active duty, or the 
potential sponsor who died on active duty after 2005. (this would also apply to  those who died on active 
duty without enough time to receive a DD214, less than 180 days of service the family member will only 
have a DD1300 and death certificate) 

 
2005 – All Former Enlisted USN, USMC, and USCG service members who were not discharged under a Bad Conduct Discharge 
or Dishonorable Discharged as prescribed on the DD214. (An enlisted service member with a bad conduct discharge or 
dishonorable discharge is not eligible for membership in the FRA. Therefore, their family member is not eligible for membership 
in the LA FRA).  

 
If the sponsor is still alive, they MUST be current members of the Fleet Reserve Association. If the sponsor is deceased, you MUST verify 
the eligibility as prescribed in the above dates using the sponsor’s DD214. (The unit cannot retain the DD214). Applications must be 
signed by the responsible person in the Unit, signifying the applicant and the sponsor have been properly vetted. The NFS will return 
all application forms that do not meet all the above criteria. 
 
In the following examples, the use of the word CHILDREN is inclusive of any stepchildren/step-grandchildren.  However, the Stepparents 
(of potential sponsors) who did not adopt the sponsoring sea service member are not eligible for LA FRA membership.   
 
If an FRA member lets their dues lapse and is no longer a member in good standing, the family members ARE NOT eligible for 
membership in the LA FRA.  If the family member is a current member of the LA FRA, they will be deemed ineligible.   
 
Article 3, Section 301(b). Any member of the LA FRA may be required to prove their eligibility for membership at any time. In case a 
member’s right of membership is challenged and is found to be ineligible as described in Article 3, Section 301(a) their name shall be 
removed from the membership roll, without prejudice, and the last payment of dues shall be prorated and refunded, less administrative 
cost. 
 

Example #1:  If the POTENTIAL SPONSOR is currently a member of the FRA in good standing, his spouse, children & 
grandchildren over age 16, siblings over age 16, and parents and grandparents are eligible to be members of the LA FRA. 

 
Example #2:  If the POTENTIAL SPONSOR was a member in good standing at the time of death, the widow or widower, children 
& grandchildren over age 16, parents, and grandparents are eligible to be members of the LA FRA. 

 
The FRA member’s name as the sponsor and the FRA membership number should be provided on the LA FRA 
application.  The FRA branch should work with the Unit to verify members in good standing. 

 
Example #3:  If a current active-duty enlisted member of the sea services becomes a member of the FRA at a recruiting open 
house, therefore, their spouse, children & grandchildren over age 16, siblings over age 16, and parents and grandparents are 
eligible to be members of the LA FRA. 
(They will not have a DD214 however the service member will have a DOD ID card that states Active Duty).  The spouse and 
children over age 10 will also have a DOD ID with Active Duty and relationship. 

 
If the active duty member does not join the FRA, the family members are not eligible to be members of the LA FRA.   
 

Continued on Page 7 
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Continued from Page 6 

 
Example #4:  A veteran of the SEA SERVICES becomes a member of the FRA at a recruiting open house, therefore, their spouse, 
children & grandchildren & siblings over age 16, parents, and grandparents are eligible to be members of the LA FRA.  If the 
veteran does not join the FRA, the family members are not eligible to be members of the LA FRA.   

 
(They may not have a DOD ID card therefore a DD214 is required to verify the eligibility). 

 
Example #5:  A widow of an enlisted male Navy or Marine who served over 20 years and retired from the Navy or Marine 
Corps after 1924 would be eligible for membership along with the children & grandchildren over age 16, siblings over age 
16, and grandparents and parents of the service member as the service member was eligible to be a member of the FRA at 
the time of death.  A DD214 is required to be shown to verify eligibility.  This would also apply to the widows and eligible 
family members of Officers who had one day of creditable enlisted service who retired as an officer after 1975.  

 
Example #6: A Coast Guard service member or a female Marine, Sailor, or Guardsman who was career designated (retired after 
1970).  Their spouse, widow, children & grandchildren over age 16, siblings over age 16, & grandparents and parents of the 
service member are eligible to be a member of the LA FRA.  A DD214 is required to be shown. 

 
Example #7:  Any Sea Services enlisted service member who died after 2005 and had received a DD214, their widow, children 
& grandchildren over age 16, siblings over age 16, and grandparents and parents of the service member are eligible for 
membership as the veteran was eligible to be a member of the FRA at the time of death.  A DD214 is required to be shown.  

 
Example #8:  A grandchild of a service member who only served 36 months of enlisted time in the Navy during the time of 
the Korean War and died in 2002 would not be eligible for membership in the LA FRA as the service member did not meet 
eligibility requirements at the time of their death.  They were neither retired from enlisted service nor a current member at the 
time of death. 

 
Example #9:   A female enlisted Navy service member who served 3 years in the 1960s and subsequently died, her family 
members would not be eligible, as women were not eligible to be members of the FRA until 1970 and they had to be retired 
from the service to be eligible.   

 
 

 
 
Unit 367, San Miguel, PI. out reach distribution of school supplies 
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Everyone is invited to transfer their paper Triangle to an e-mail Triangle. Please return the below form with your e-mail address to 
NES Laurie Starkey (39 Fairmount Drive, Glassboro, NJ  08028-1305) or send an e-mail (that includes at least your name and your 
member number, if you have it handy, for a faster delivery method to lafrastarkey@outlook.com   
 

REPORT OF CHANGE OF ADDRESS AND OR EMAIL ADDRESS FOR THE TRIANGLE 
Date:          
Name:        
 

Member No:        

Old email address:              
New email address:              
Old Address 

Street:               
City, State, ZIP:              

New Address  
Street:               
City, State, ZIP:              

 
MAIL TO: Laurie Starkey, NES, 39 Fairmount Drive, Glassboro, NJ  08028-1305 
Remember to also notify Pat Suckow, NFS, of any change of address:  LA FRA, PO Box 706, Goose Creek, SC 29445 
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